
 Do you like the idea of 
helping out your community 
with important decisions? 
Have you ever considered 
running for local government? 
If you answered yes to either 
of these questions, we have 
exciting news to share with 
you! The 2021 Spring Election 
is right around the corner, and 
local government positions are 
up for election. 
  
 The Town Board 
Chairman and two Town Board 
Supervisor positions are up for 
election this Spring. 
Incumbents are Chairman Bob 
Schmeichel, Supervisor Brooke 
Cardoza, and Supervisor Tom 
Wilde. These positions are two
-year terms beginning on April 
20, 2021. The Chairman 
receives an annual salary of 
$14,760, and Supervisors 
receive an annual salary of 
$7,380. Some of the 
interesting decisions and 
responsibilities that our 
government officials 
participate in are the annual 
Town budget, the Storm Water 
Utility District, and various 
committees.  
 
 One Sanitary District 
#2 Commissioner position is 
up for election. The incumbent 

for the District is President 
Dan Osero. District 
Commissioner positions 
receive an annual salary of 
$400. Some of the noteworthy 
decisions and responsibilities 
that the Commissioners 
participate in are the District 
budget, annual televising, and 
District projects. 
 
 If you are interested in 
serving on either the Town 
Board or the Sanitary District, 
you must declare your 
candidacy and file nomination 
papers to have your name 
appear on the ballot. The 
forms and a checklist are 
available in the Clerk’s Office 
or at the Wisconsin Elections 
Commission website: 
elections.wi.gov/candidates/
local.  
 
 The first day to 
circulate nomination papers is 
December 1, 2020. All 
completed forms, including 
nomination papers, must be 
delivered to the Clerk’s Office 
by 5:00 pm on January 5, 
2021. If a Primary Election is 
necessary, it will be held on 
February 16, 2021. The Spring 
Election is on April 6, 2021. 
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 This year has been full of challenges. 
A typical year involving a presidential or 
governor election consists of four elections, 
but no one could have foreseen the 
challenges that faced us during this Election 
Year. The April Election brought a massive 
turnout of absentee voting that was not 
anticipated. The Town of Neenah sent out a 
request to our election officials to aid with 
the abundance of absentee requests, and 
they stepped up. The election officials 
worked long hours to aid the Clerk to ensure 
absentees were sent out in a timely fashion 
and ensure that all 1,333 absentee ballots 
were processed on Election Day.  

 When the August and November 
elections came, the election officials were 
ready and willing to help again. They helped 
the Clerk’s office assemble the absentee 
ballots to ensure the first round of absentee 
ballots were mailed as soon as possible. 
They worked in shifts for the November     
in-person absentee voting and came in for 
additional training and Election Day 
preparation the weekend before the 
November Election.  

Thank you to all our Election Inspectors!  

If you are interested in becoming an Election 
Inspector please contact the Clerk’s Office:  

(920)725-0916 or ellen@townofneenah.com 

2020, The Year of the 
Election Official 



 

 
 The Fall Election 2020, and everything that led up to it… Wowzers…
enough said! However, I do want to publicly give a “Big” shout out to all of our 
town Election Workers, Town of Neenah Clerk and Deputy Clerk, and Town 
Volunteer Fire Department. GREAT JOB. THANK YOU!!! Because of your 
professional commitment, the entire voting activities were a seamless success.  
 
 Another successful issue is the recent agreement that the Town of 
Neenah, the City of Neenah, and the Town of Neenah Sanitary District #2 
reached regarding the amendment to our existing boundary agreement to make 
certain that the Town’s revenue from the Alliant power plant on County CB will 
continue indefinitely. (Please read the enclosed article on page 3.)  Thank you to 
the Town Board, the Planning Commission, and the Sanitary District #2.  

 
 And as long as I’m recognizing those that we need to be thankful for today…and every day…“Thank 
You to all Veterans” Being a Vietnam Era Veteran myself, I wanted to use this article to thank you for 
taking an oath to serve our country and for the dedication, allegiance, and sense of duty you made. 
Whether you served overseas or domestically, in combat or a support unit, in peace time or during time of 
conflict and war, you took an oath to protect and defend the United States. Your honor and loyalty are 
commendable. I hope this day is particularly great for you. Thank You. 
 
 So here’s a transition from being thankful to that of being “Respectful”. Every year you have heard 
me talk about that nostalgic event of raking the beautiful leaves of fall and properly deposing of them. 
Composting is the best and/or using the lawn mower to chop them up in place so that they become an 
instant source of fertilizer for your lawn…or…or what some people still love to do is burn them. Not Good. 
The recent weather was ideal for people to be outside and thus more people were in fact burning their leave 
piles to the chagrin of downwind neighbors. The Town of Neenah does allow burning of leaves. Perhaps it’s 
time to address that activity at our next Annual Town Meeting. 
 
 Speaking of wonderful weather and above average temperatures, I heard people exclaim this year 
what a nice “Indian Summer”. That statement got me thinking about it and the reference to our proud 
Native Americans properly.  So here is my segue to my “Fun Fact”…Respectfully the term “Indian Summer”. 
Although the exact origins of the term are uncertain, it was perhaps so-called because it was first noted in 
regions inhabited by American Indians, or because the Indians first described it to Europeans, or it had been 
based on the warm and hazy conditions in autumn when American Indians hunted and harvested late crops.  
“Indian summer” is politically correct to almost everyone. Despite that, today there are people that assert 
that the expression should be avoided whenever possible, so I now have to perhaps find another way to 
poetically describe a spell of warm weather following a frost in late October and early November. 
Personally, I would offer that the term is totally respectful of proud Native American Heritage. 
 
With that, I hope you had a safe and thankful Thanksgiving Holiday. 
 
Chairman Bob Schmeichel 
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CHAIRMAN’S CHATTER 

       Robert Schmeichel 



 On November 5, 2020, the Town of Neenah, the City of Neenah, and the Town of Neenah Sanitary District 
No. 2 reached an agreement to amend their existing boundary agreement to ensure that the Town’s revenue from 
the Alliant power plant will continue for the foreseeable future. The amendment does this by “attaching” the 
power plant property to the City, thereby protecting it from annexation by other municipalities. 
  

 The separate Shared Services Agreement, also approved November 5th, arranges for the splitting of State 
shared revenue payments for the power plant between the Town and the City so that the Town is ensured the 
same revenue stream post-attachment that it received prior to the amendment, approximately $250,000 
annually. 
  

 Town Chairman Bob Schmeichel stated, “It was my determination to protect the Town of Neenah’s 
boundaries and revenue stream, and that was accomplished seamlessly with the cooperation of the City of 
Neenah.” 
 

 Because the Town and City were able to accomplish this arrangement by attaching the power plant 
property under the boundary agreement, there was no longer a need for the annexation that the Town had 
petitioned for. Therefore, the City dismissed the petition. As a result, no property other than the power plant was 
attached to the City.  

  On October 26th, the Town Board approved a Cooperative Plan with the Town of Clayton, giving the 
Town of Neenah 25 years of protection from annexation in the event that Clayton incorporates into a village.  A 
Boundary Agreement with the newly created village will not take effect until the date of incorporation, giving the 
Town of Neenah 25 years of protection from annexation into the new village.  

AMENDMENT TO BOUNDARY AGREEMENT 

NEW BOUNDARY AGREEMENT  

1570 Lyon Dr., Neenah, WI 54956 
weyenbergp@firstweber.com

www.peteweyenberg.firstweber.com 

                        920-716-8309

Over 50 Year Experience Serving  
Central Wisconsin with trash, 

recycling and roll-off dumpsters 

888-804-8556 
www.hartersfvd.com

129 N Green Bay Rd, Neenah (920) 725-7401

◆◆ � �Serving Burgers, Sandwiches, Serving Burgers, Sandwiches, 
Wraps, Pizzas and AppetizersWraps, Pizzas and Appetizers  

◆◆  Grill Open daily at 11a.m.Grill Open daily at 11a.m.  
◆◆  Daily Specials Daily Specials 
◆◆  Friday Fish FryFriday Fish Fry  
◆◆  Happy Hour Monday - FridayHappy Hour Monday - Friday
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Contact Alex Nicholas to place an  
ad today! anicholas@lpiseniors.com 

 or (800) 950-9952 x2538



Property Tax Payment Due Dates 
1st Installment or in-full payment is due January 31, 2021. 
Payable to: Town of Neenah 
       1600 Breezewood Lane 
       Neenah, WI 54956 
       Phone: 920-725-0916 
Office Hours: 
• Monday 8:30 am - 4:30 pm 
• Tuesday - Thursday 8:30 am - 12:30 pm 
• Friday: Closed 

Payments may be made in person, mailed to the address 
above or left in the drop box located by the front door of 
the Town Hall office.   

 

The office will be closed on: 

• December 24th and December 25th  
• January 1, 2021 

The office will be open additional hours on: 

Thursday, December 31, 2020    8:30 am - 3:00 pm 

Friday, January 29, 2021             8:30 am - 4:30 pm  

All payments made after January 31, 2020: 

Payable to: Winnebago County Treasurer 

       P.O. Box 2808 

       Oshkosh, WI 54903-2808 

Payable in-person at:  

       112 Otter Avenue, Oshkosh 

Check the Winnebago County Treasurer website for office 
hours and contact information www.co.winnebago.wi.us/
treasurer. 
Payment Information: 
Escrow Checks: If you are paying with an escrow check 
please make sure the check is endorsed properly. Checks 
with missing signatures will not be accepted. 
Receipts: If you would like a receipt, please enclose a self-
addressed, stamped envelope with your payment. 
Credit Card/Debit Card: The Town of Neenah DOES NOT 
accept credit or debit cards as form of payment. 
Refund Policy: If the amount on your mortgage escrow 
check is larger then the amount of your tax bill and a 
refund check will be issued in 30 days. 
Questions? 
Contact the Clerk-Treasurer’s Office at 920-725-0916 or 
ellen@townofneenah.com  
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ANNUAL TAX INFORMATION 

Dogs five (5) months of age or older 
must be licensed annually by April 1st.  
 
License Requirements: 
• This application 
• Copy of rabies vaccination certificate 
• Payment, cash or check made 

payable to Town of Neenah 

 
If paying via check, application can be 
submitted via mail with a self-addressed 
stamped envelope to:  
Town of Neenah  
1600 Breezewood Lane Neenah, WI 
54956 
 

 
License Fee:  
$5.00 for neutered males or spayed 
females 
$10.00 for not neutered males or not 
spayed females 
Late Fee after April 1st: $5.00 

 

Today’s date: ____________________________ 

Owner’s name:_______________________________________________________ 

Owner’s address:___________________________________________________________ 

Owner’s phone number: _______________________________________________________ 

Name of dog:____________________  Breed:_________________________________________ 

Color and/or markings: ____________________________________     Male  Female  

Age: _________      Spayed or Neutered? Yes  No 

All information is required on application and a copy of a current rabies vaccination certificate to be licensed. 

DOG LICENSE APPLICATION 

We encourage you to mail in your 2020 property tax    pay-
ment,  including a self-addressed stamped envelope so 
that a paid receipt can be returned to you.   



SUPERVISOR’S SPOTLIGHT 

 Certainly 2020 has been quite 
a year. The pandemic has impacted all 
of us in many different ways and the 
Town was not immune to the impact.   
From the office trying to protect 
residents and staff during day to day 
operations and the elections to the Fire 
Department preparing, training and 
responding to fire calls and medical  
emergencies. The costs associated with 
these added protective measures and 
unanticipated activities were not  
planned in our 2020 budget.   
 The Federal government, and 
in turn State of Wisconsin, responded 
with two grant opportunities to help 
offset some of these unanticipated 
expenses  
 The grant from Wisconsin 
Elections Commission, WEC Cares 
Grant allocated $2,909 to the Town 
based on the number of registered 

voters as of June 2020. These funds 
were used to pay for additional staffing 
to manage the influx of absentee ballot 
requests for both the April and 
November 2020 Elections.     
 The Routes To Recovery grant 
from State of Wisconsin Department of 
Administration allocated $58,836 to 
the Town for reimbursement of non- 
budgeted expenses resulting from the 
COVID19 response. The Town utilized 
these funds to purchase PPE for the 
Fire Department, the office and 
elections, cleaning supplies for the 
Town Hall and election space, added 
cleaning in the restrooms at the Town 
parks, additional postage and supplies 
for absentee voting and upgrades to 
computer technology.   
 The Town invested in computer 
equipment to update and secure our 
network and allow secure remote 

access to work from home. The Town 
also invested in technology to set up 
the Town Board Conference room for 
remote meetings.  
 Since March, the Town Bord 
has been meeting via Zoom, the Town 
Hall is open during these meetings 
with the Town Chair and Clerk in 
attendance for anyone interested in 
attending in person, but other Town 
Board members and members of the 
public are attending remotely for most 
meetings. With 
the technology 
upgrades and a 
“Zoom Room” 
set-up, the 
Town will be 
prepared to 
offer remote 
access to Town 
Board meetings 
well into the 
future.    Jim Weiss  

Supervisor  

John Lines 
Owner

Ph. 920.582.9000

www.kandcpestcontrol.com

4711 Country Road GG, Oshkosh, WI 54904

Commercial Services: 
Janitorial | Floor Care 

Windows | Pressure Washing

JacksMaintenance.com

FULL SERVICE IN-HOUSE Solutions that

help SHAPE OUR COMMUNITIES

Municipal Engineering

Land Surveying/Site Development

GIS Development

Geospatial Solutions

Environment/Ecology

Water Resources

Parks & Recreation

Transportation

Architecture / BIM

Water Systems

Wastewater Systems

Renewable Energy

Mechanical HVAC,

Electrical & Plumbing

Structural Engineering

 Industrial Engineering

Construction Services

Financing Strategies/

Grant Assistance

Design/Build

P3s

920 751 4200

MCMGRP.COM

Since 1909

Volunteers Needed!!!

www.beaminginc.org
Enjoy Horse Country Setting

Katie - 920-851-6160

Serving the Fox River Valley

 

Phone: (920) 685-5041 
Toll Free: 888-704-8474

328 E. MAIN STREET 
OMRO, WI 54963

Lowest 
Prices in 
the Area

FREE  
DELIVERY 

to Neenah
Preferred Pharmacy For

Network Health Plan
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 Christmas is right around the corner. Do you know someone that loves to be outside? Or 
someone that enjoys spending time in the parks? Would you like to honor someone? Celebrate or 
commemorate someone? The Parks and Trails Committee has a bench donation program.  
 The bench donation program provides donors with an opportunity to donate a bench to the 
Town of Neenah park of their choosing. The program offers two donation options for a bench: 
 

Gold Option: 
6’ Commercial Outdoor Recycled Plastic Park Bench 
This beautiful recycled plastic park bench has a great look  
of wood without the required maintenance of wood and a 
powder-coated frame.  Donation Amount $900 
 

 
Silver Option:  
6’ Commercial Outdoor Metal Park Bench 
This lovely powder-coated steel park bench is black and  
features an arched back design.  Donation Amount $850 
 
 
 

Other donation opportunities are available such as trees, picnic tables or a swinging bench.  
 

Call (920)725-0916 or email elizabeth@townofneenah.com for additional information.  
 

The Parks and Trails Committee will work with Donors to select the best placement for each donation.    

PARKS AND TRAILS 
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 Beginning with this newsletter edition, the Communications Committee is proud to present Resident 
Spotlight. Each newsletter will feature a resident’s accomplishment that residents can submit to 
elizabeth@townofneenah.com. A resident or two will be selected and featured in each newsletter. You can find 
out more about the Resident Spotlight policy at www.townofneenah.com. This edition, we are featuring Av 
Osero and Jack Brucks. 
 

AV OSERO 
 This year Av Osero won her fourth consecutive championship in diving at the WIAA state competition. 
She became the fourth female diver in the history of Wisconsin High School to win four individual state titles 
and the second diver at the Division 1 level to have reached this achievement. She attained a score of 498.15 
over 11 dives. Av Osero is a Town of Neenah resident and daughter of Dan and Lori Osero. She graduated from 
Neenah High School in 2020 and is pursuing a major in biology for pre-med.  
 

JACK BRUCKS 
 This year 10-year old Jack Brucks won the AMA Amateur National Championship in the 65cc stock class. 
He earned three first-place finishes and one second-place finish in a competition consisting of four races taking 
place over two locations. He also won the Youth Rider of the Year award that is given to the top-ranked racer in 
the nation from a specific age group and made an appearance on the Discovery Channel riding with Rick Ness. 
Jack Brucks is a Town of Neenah resident and son of Luke and Katie Brucks. Jack hopes to be a professional rider 
when he grows up. 

RESIDENT SPOTLIGHT 



 Congratulations to Town of Neenah’s 
new Administrator-Clerk-Treasurer, Ellen 
Skerke. As of January 1, 2021, Ellen will 
become the Town of Neenah’s first 
Administrator-Clerk-Treasurer. Ellen has 
served as the Clerk-Treasurer for the Town of 
Neenah since 2013. The Town Board of 
Supervisors unanimously approved for Ellen 
to become the Administrator-Clerk-Treasurer 
in a closed session in October 2020.  

 

CONGRATULATIONS, ELLEN SKERKE! 
 Storm water management is not something you think 
about until your ditch is not flowing properly, your basement 
floods or the roads are covered with water.    
 Similar to most of our neighboring communities, the 
Town collects an annual Storm Water Management Fee on your 
property tax bill. The fee remains unchanged for 2020 at $100 
per ERU. Residential properties are charged 1 ERU, undeveloped 
parcels are charged 1/2 ERU and business, commercial, and 
industrial parcels are charged accordingly based on their 
impervious surface.   
  The Storm water management fee is used to facilitate 
the management of storm water run off,  in 2020 over $1 million 
was spent on construction of the new CTH “O”: pond which has 
already proven to be beneficial to drainage in the Town. The 
Town worked cooperatively with Winnebago County Highway 
Department and Village of Fox Crossing to benefit the area and 
share in the costs.  
 As a resident or business owner you can do your part to 
help with storm water management by  keeping your ditches 
clean. Do not plow, shovel or blow snow into the ditch, do not 
add leaves, landscape material or other items to the ditch. A 
permit to work in the road right-of-way is required if you plan to 
perform any work in the ditch or right-of-way.     

Storm Water Management  

“Serving Neenah Since 1987

Diamonds and Gemstone Jewelry, 
Engagements, Anniversaries, 

Jewelry + Watch Repair 
220 S. Commercial St., Neenah • 729-1642

www.janthonyjewelers.com

Contact Alex Nicholas to place an  
ad today! anicholas@lpiseniors.com 

 or (800) 950-9952 x2538
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BUILDING PERMITS 
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AUGUST  

Alexander Homes 1540 Hidden Acres Ln. NSFD $475,000 

Angela & Donald Allen 114 Briar Dr. Garage addition $8,000 

Kentop—Trio Inc. 111 Briar Dr. HVAC Furnace A/C $6,400 

Thomas & Darlean Kehl 7016 Woodenshoe Rd. Storage Bldg. $15,000 

St. Mary—Tomorrow’s Home Properties 1366 Eagle Feather Tr. Remodel Basement $35,000 

Cook—CR Fochs LLC 1206 W. Winneconne Ave. Electrical Service Charge $1,600 

Mortimer—Tundraland Home Improvements 1400 S. Park Ave.  Plumbing $8,800 

SEPTEMBER 

Steven Smits 2032 Cty. Rd. A HVAC A/C $2,000 

Jeff Sproul 132 Adella Beach Rd. HVAC Boiler $12,000 

Peter McCulloch 129 Woodhaven Ln. Remodel / Add Master Bath $5,000 

Curtis Construction LLC 201 Fury Ln. NSFD $425,000 

Kerry Construction 131 Poplar Ct. NSFD $625,000 

Tim Neubauer 124 Villa Dr. Basement Egress Window $4,000 

Pedranzan—Reliable Remodeling 306 Linwood Lane Kitchen Remodel $2,000 

Jones—Bath Fitter 1757 Cty. Rd. A Plumbing $3,900 

Ryan & Carrie Korb 1331 Radcliff Rd. Deck $12,000 

Seegers—Scotts Electrical Solutions 1740 A & B Oakridge Pl. Service Change / Electrical $4,000 

Gabriel Wilson 133 Klompen Ct. Electrical $1,000 

Rasmus—Affordable Contract Services 628 Harvard Dr. Detached Garage $20,000 

 As outdoor temperatures begin to drop, it is never too 
late to be sure your house is ready for the winter weather. Fire 
Safety organizations and your utility providers recommend that 
you have your heating system checked, tested, and properly 
adjusted to handle the added demand colder temperatures 
bring. Furnace filters should be changed at least annually, 
especially before winter heating season, to avoid restricting 
warm airflow and forcing your furnace to work harder.  
 
 Check your hot water heating system. With older 
models, soot and corrosion can build up in the exhaust flue and 
lead to possible venting and potential carbon monoxide back-
ups or leaks. The burners should be checked to ensure they 
produce the proper flame pattern for even heating. A good 
quality carbon monoxide detector should be placed in areas 
where your heating equipment is located and on every floor of 
your home close to bedroom areas. If your CO detector goes off 
and will not clear and you are unsure what the issue is, do not 
hesitate to call 911 to report the CO problem. A Town of Neenah 
Fire Department unit will respond with metering equipment to 
help identify the problem. Carbon Monoxide is deadly, and 

alarms should not be taken lightly. Both Smoke Detectors and 
Carbon Monoxide detectors have a useful life of 10 years and 
should be replaced once they reach that age. Low/dead batteries 
can cause issues.  
 
 With the Christmas holidays fast approaching, please be 
careful with candles and any open flames in your home. Candles 
left unattended are one of the leading causes of residential 
home fires. Leaving home with a candle burning may have 
catastrophic results with a fire seriously damaging or destroying 
your home. All-natural Christmas trees pose a fire threat as the 
tree begins to dry out after being brought inside. The lower 
humidity in your home during the heating season will quickly 
pull moisture from the tree. Be sure to check the water level in 
the tree stand each day and add water as needed. An average 
size tree will use several gallons of water each week. Be sure 
your lighting decorations are in good repair. Newer LED lighting 
uses little energy and does not create the heat that older 
incandescent lights can.  

        Thank you and Happy Holidays, Fire Chief Ed King 

WINTER HOME FIRE SAFETY 



 The Town of Neenah Sanitary District #2 met on September 24th and October 22nd for its 2021 Budget 
Workshops. During the budget workshops, the Commissioners discussed how new connections have slowed in 
Sanitary District #2, and they do not foresee any connections for 2021. The lack of new connections indicates 
that the District would be seeing a -1.76% change in operating revenue and an overall change of -11.31% in total 
revenue. 
  
  The District has many significant expenses that will be occurring in the near future. The Neenah Menasha 
Sewage Commission will be undertaking an expansion project to meet DNR requirements for phosphorous. 
Sanitary District #2 will be responsible for approximately 1% of the project's cost, equating to $200,000. The 
joint project with the City of Neenah, the Collector Pipe Project, is finished. The District anticipates receipt of the 
billing for the project in 2021. Over the course of 2019 and 2020, the District completed a Lift Station 2 building 
to house a replacement generator, trailer, and updated control panels. Now, it is time for the District to replace 
the Lift Station 3 in-ground hut and generator with an above-ground structure, new generator, and control 
equipment.  
 
  After careful review and consideration of the budget's status, the Commissioners have decided to increase 
the sewer user fee by $2 per month per RUC (residential unit charge). The annual sewer user fee per RUC for 
2021 is $528.00. The increase in sewer user fee will enable the District to have a 2.83% change in operating 
revenue and an overall change of -8.60% in total revenue. The Sanitary District #2’s budget was approved on 
November 10, 2020, and found at the District’s website: townofneenah.com/sanitary-district-2/. 
   

SANITARY DISTRICT #2 

Call LPi today for advertising info (800) 950-9952
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RECYCLING CALENDAR 

Toll Free: (888) 804-8556 
Office: (715) 253-2619 
Fax: (715) 253-2955 

Website: www.hartersfvd.com 



CLERK’S CORNER 

• Awarded contract for re-roof project for 
Municipal Building to Keller and Associates  

for the cost of $128,885.00. 
• Approved lease agreement with Amos 
Ihde for Town owned property north of 

Oakridge Road near Tullar Road  
• Approved Certified Survey Map for 652 Yale Lane  
• Accepted Firefighter Resignations for Benjamin 

Donnermeyer, Tyler Heiden and Daniel Koland 
• Approved change order for Franzoi Park Pavilion in the 

amount of $4,516.81 
• Approved change order for Municipal Building re-roof 

project in the amount of $4,920.00 
• Approved Joint Powers Agreement for Winnebago County 

911 Emergency System for 2021 calendar year. 
• Approved Certified Survey Map for Town of Neenah CTH 

“O” Pond parcel to combine two parcels.  
• Approved Ordinance 2020-041 to create a Joint Municipal 

Court with Village of Winneconne, Towns of Clayton, 
Neenah, Vinland, Winchester and Winneconne. 

• Appointed Judge Jon Stelzner to Joint Municipal Court 
• Approved Maintenance Agreement with Winnebago County 

Highway Department for 2021 calendar year    
• Accepted Firefighter applications for Eric Bertagnoli and 

Debra Westfahl, 
• Approved Resolution 2020-21 approving a Cooperative 

Plan with the Town of Clayton  
• Adopted 2021 Town of Neenah Budget  
• Approved 5 year contract with Cowling Property 

Management for the maintenance of Town of Neenah 
Parks and Trails beginning January 1, 2021. 

• Approved Application for temporary Class ”B”/ “Class B” 
liquor license for Payne’s Point Hook and Spear Fishing 
Club, event dates February 12, 2012-February 14, 2021.  

 
 The Town Board met several times during the months 
of September and October to discuss the 2021 budgets of the 
Town of Neenah and Stormwater Utility District.  On November 
9th, the Town Board held a Public Hearing to review the 
budget and take questions/comments from the public on the 
proposed budget.  
 A Meeting of the Electors was also held on November 
9th to pass a resolution approving the 2021 Town of Neenah 
Tax Levy in the amount of $494,708. This is an increase of 
$44,653 due to payments for debt service.  
 The 20201 Balanced Budget calls for total revenue and 
expenses to equal $1,333,285. The 2021 budget in summary 
form, detailed form and a narrative of 2020 and 2021 activities 
can be found on the Town of Neenah website under 
Government / Town Budget.  

The following is a summary of Town Board 
action taken during Town Board Meetings 
over the past few months . 

Ellen Skerke 
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Dumpster Rentals

Quality Child Care 
ON SITE R.N.

6wk.-12yr. 
6:00am-6:00pm

STEPPING STONES 
       LEARNING CENTER
1303 American Dr. • Neenah, WI 

920-725-1200
Join our team...Excellent full and  

part time employment opportunities 
available plus a sign on bonus

Contact Alex Nicholas to place an  
ad today! anicholas@lpiseniors.com 

 or (800) 950-9952 x2538



Regular Meetings 
Regular meetings are  

held at the 
Town Hall beginning at 7PM. 
Special meetings may be held 

on other days and times. 
 

Town Board of Supervisors 
2nd & 4th Mondays 

 
Town Plan Commission 

3rd Monday 
 

Sanitary District #2 
Second Tuesday 

WINTER REMINDERS 
• There is no parking permitted on any Town of Neenah roads 

from December 1st to April 1st from 2:00 am—7:00 am 

• Please move all parked vehicles from the road during snow 

events as vehicles parked on roads impede snow removal 

activities. 

• No person shall plow, shovel, blow, or place snow across any 

town road into any ditch. 

• Visit the Town of Neenah’s website regarding the mailbox policy 

and mailbox installation guide. If a mailbox is damaged during 

snow removal activities, the mailbox will be repaired or replaced 

if it is hit by Winnebago County equipment. If you believe the 

snow removal equipment damaged your mailbox, contact the 

Town of Neenah Office at (920)725-0916 to report the damage. 

• Trash and recycling will be delayed by one day the week of 

November 23, 2020.  Trash and Recycling will be collected on 

Thursday December 24, 2020 as scheduled  

• The Town of Neenah does not pick up Christmas Trees. 

• 2021 Trash and Recycling Calendar magnets are available in the 

Town Hall office. 

1600 Breezewood Lane Neenah, WI 54956 
Phone:  920-725-0916 
www.townofneenah.com 
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Town Hall Office Hours: 
Monday:  8:30am-4:30pm 
Tues-Thurs:  8:30am-12:30pm 
Friday:   Closed 
 
Chairman 
 

Robert Schmeichel - 729-5995 
  Bob@Townofneenah.com 
Office Hours: By appointment. 
 

Supervisors 
 

Glenn Armstrong - 722-3355 
  Glenn@Townofneenah.com 
Brooke Cardoza – 727-1750 
  Brooke@Townofneenah.com 
Jim Weiss - 727-1952 
  Jim@Townofneenah.com 
Tom Wilde - 725-0014 
  Tom@Townofneenah.com 
 

Clerk/Treasurer 
 

Ellen Skerke - 725-0916 
  Ellen@Townofneenah.com 
 

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer 
 

Elizabeth Peterman - 886-7545 
  Elizabeth@Townofneenah.com 
 

Building Inspector 
 

Gary Klinka - 727-9200 
 

Fire Chief 
 

Ed King - 725-8261 
  ChiefKing@townofneenah.com 
 

Animal Control 
 

Glenn Armstrong - 722-3355 
 

Plan Commission Chairman 
 

Pete Weyenberg - 716-8309 
 

Parks & Trails Committee     
Chairman 
 

Dave Bluma – 428-4595 
 

Weed Commissioner 
 

Dave Bluma - 428-4595 
 

Town of Neenah Sanitary 
District Commission #2-
President 
Dan Osero - 740-5757 


